COUNTY OF BATH, VIRGINIA ELECTORAL BOARD MEETING 65 COURTHOUSE HILL ROAD WARM BATH COUNTY HISTORICAL SOCIETY BOARD ROOM SPRINGS, VA 24484

Wednesday, July 20, 2022, 3:00 p.m. Electoral Board Regular Meeting

Eric Johnson, Chair, Liz Knapp Vice Chair, Nancy Peery, Secretary

Donna Weaver, General Registrar

Call to Order: 3:00 p.m.

Present at meeting Eric Johnson, Liz Knapp, Donna Weaver, and Nancy Peery

Completed Business:

None to report

New Business:

- Nancy will attend the VEBA Bootcamp, and Donna will be attending a National Voter
 Registration Act (NVRA) for General Registrars at Hotel 24 in Staunton, VA on July 26, 2022,
 9:00 a.m. The Webinar that Nancy attended on July 13, 2022, along with the bootcamp will
 certify her for her continued three-year term. Donna attended the July 13, 2022, Webinar and
 with the attendance at the NVRA she will have two of her three accreditation certificates filled.
 The third certification will be on August 1,2, 3, 2022, Donna will be attending the General
 Registrars meeting in Roanoke, VA.
- 2022 Legislative Changes/Updates. Please note only a few were discussed at this meeting.
- HB 55/SB 211(Effective July 1, 2022): The State Registrar of Vital Records are required to submit a weekly list of decedents to ELECT for list maintenance purposes and to cancel registrations of disqualified individuals.
- HB 1140 (Effective July 1, 2022): General Registrars will be required to send notice of cancellation to the voter by mail and, if provided, by email.
- Same Day Registration 24.2-420.1. (Effective October1, 2022): Extended time for certain persons to register in person. More information to come forth on this law.
- Preregistration of 16-year old's: 24.2-403.1. (Effective October 1, 2022): Preregistration of persons 16 years of age or older.
- SB 698 (Effective July 1, 2022): Explicitly prohibits the publishing of a list of registered voters on the internet or sharing such a list with any third party for such purpose.
- SB 80/HB (Effective July 1, 2022): This bill prohibits the SBE, ELECT, GR'S, and EBS from;
 Soliciting, accepting, using, or disposing of any money, grants, property, or services, given by a private individual or nongovernmental entity as it pertains to any expenses incurred in the conduct of elections.

- HB 195 (Effective July 1, 2022): Allows Localities to request a waiver from ELECT to permit a polling place to be located outside the one-mile precinct boundary requirement.
- HB 542 (Effective July 1, 2022): Reclassifies "assistant" registrar to "deputy" registrar.

General Registrars Report:

- Print on Demand: The ballots would be printed as needed for elections. A company called Knowink has it available. Donna is waiting on feedback from other localities to see how it will save money etc...
- My Ballot is available in our area.
- Training for the Officers of Election need to be conducted 30 days prior to the November election. Tentative dates will be done twice during the week of October 24-29th, 2022.
- Eric will update the power point training for the OE's.
- Early voting will begin September 23, 2022.

Meeting was adjourned by Eric and seconded by Liz at 3:45 pm.

Next meeting will be on August 17, 2022, at 3:00 p.m.